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Council Housing.

During 1957 the Gypsy Lane Estate was completed by the
erection of 25 houses in Rhodes Avesnue. There were in addition
avajlable for letting 13 houses which becane vacant on existing
Eatates. There were therefore 38 families rehoused during the
‘BAT. Of these 9 were from unfit houses.

The Council considered sites for the erection of further
Council Houses and proceeded to negotiate for the purchase of
land on Boston Road. By the end of the year negotiations were
at an advanced stage and a provisional layout had been agreed by
the Council. This provisional layout provided for an
increased proportion of bungalows.

Maintonnnce of the Council's houses has proceeded
satisfactorily. The fact that the bricklayer was unable to
cope with all the work that falls to this trade was again over-
come by employing outside contractors and at the snd of the
year no long outstanding work was on hand. The policy of
carrying out repairs, the degree of which proved to be
improvements has continued and a further number of such items as
damp floors have been dealt with. It is gratifying to remind
the Council that the cost of carrying out repairs is still less
than the income received from tenants repairs fund contributions.
Since in half of the houses this is the statutory minimum of £8,
this would appear to be a most satisfactory position.

Private Housing.

Only two private houses were completed during 1957.
The Council has in mind making available frontage land in Boston
Road for private building.

Unfit Housing.

Nothing like as much progress was made during the year
in dealing with unfit houses as would seem desirable. A
number of factors contributed to this, not the least of which is
the fact that the Council Housing -ide of my duties has
increased, and tha‘ there will inevitchly be a long period
between the completion of the Gypsy Lane Estate and the first
houses becoming available on Boston Poad. It has always been
my policy to endeavour to tie up as nearly as possible the date
of confirmation of Clearmance Orders with the avaeilability of new
houses for the families displaced.

Nevertheless during the year numbers 1 - 9 Claremont
Place were dealt with under Section 11 of the Housing Act,
1936, number 1 being demolished and an undertaking accepted
with regard to the future of the remeinder. In addition
Feneley's Holding an unoccupied house was demolished. A
Demolition Order was made in respe:t of No. 6, Hill's Court and
an undertaking astoti: uso of the Hermitage, West Banks for
storage purposes cnly was received. Licences to oceupy 10,11,
12, Church Lane houses inecluded in a pre-war Clearance Order
expired in July, two of the tenants were rehoused by the end of
the year, the third awaited a suitable house, their democlition
will take place early in 1958.

Improvement Grants.

11 applications for Improvement Grants v~ = approved
during the year, Grants totalling £1,032 - 10 - 0 were made.
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